Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

January 9, 2012  Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:30 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present: Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Aggie Stroot, Mary Rosemore-Hammer, Sandy Strom-Gieseke and Lise Lunde.  Quorum present.  
Review of Minutes:  Lise Lunde made a motion to approve the December minutes, Aggie Stroot seconded it.  Approved.  

Budget:  The 2012 budget was reviewed.  Changes made include:  Donations:  Reducing ridership income to $1000.  Grants:  Lynn will write a grant for horse purchase as this will be a potential need.  Lynn’s goal will be to write 12 grants this year.  The proposed income for grants is $14790, and last year the actual income was $6750.  Riders fees:  Riders fees income to $25000, and check on the actual number of riders to get a more accurate number for riders fees.  Expenses:  Education:  $1000 was added to Region 6 conference.  Reduce volunteer training sessions to $200.  Horse care:  Reduce supplies to $100.  Misc expenses delete.  Program expenses:  Reduce volunteer banquet/awards to $500.  Reduce misc program expenses to $300.  Public relations:  Reduce promotion to $300.  Reduce newsletter postage to $175.  Saddles/tack:  Reduce repairs and replacements to $1000.  Aggie will send out corrected 2012 budget to be reviewed.  
New Business:  
· Membership benefits – A review was done of the wording of the application form to become a member in the Mounted Eagles.  It was decided to keep memberships, but to revise the wording regarding the benefits of becoming a member.
· Misc – BOD need to send Shirley their 2011 volunteer hours.  The schedule for Tuesday and Thursday riders and volunteers needs to be updated.  
Next Meeting:  BOD meeting February 5th, 2012    Celebration meeting begins at 5:30
Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
